
 

 
Thank you for worshipping with us today! To keep up with CALUMC events, services, and more, 

visit calumc.org, find us on Facebook, and/or YouTube. You may also sign up for our weekly  

e-News by completing the Connection Card on calumc.org, or by contacting the Church Office  

at office@calumc.org or (410) 268-1776. 
 

To notify clergy or staff of a pastoral care concern, such as a birth, hospitalization, or death, please contact 

Julie at community@calumc.org, or complete our Online Connection Card at CALUMC.org.  
 

Announcements  

K-5th Sunday School 2024: Back to Bible Basics! 

Children in Kindergarten through 5th grade are welcome to join us (after the  

children’s moment in church) in room 214 where we will be getting “back to  

basics”! Each week we will be learning easy-to-memorize scriptures, playing 

games, singing songs, and having fun while we explore the Bible (what it is? 

how do we use it?) We will be diving into the 10 Commandments, the Lord’s  

Prayer, the Books of the Bible...and so much more. New this year: If your child 

 has a personal Bible at home, we encourage him or her to bring it to class each  

week as another way to help them connect to their Bible...but don’t worry,  

we have plenty of Bibles in the classroom if they forget or don’t have one.  

 

Please join in the Wednesday morning Women’s Study as we begin a 

new study---Common Ground.  

Whether it is in politics, the professional world, a party, or a pew, we face  

conflict every day. As discussions get more heated and social media is  

deluged with opinion-spewing, hurt feelings, and broken relationships, we 

need hope and practical tools to navigate the tumultuous waters and live at 

peace with everyone. Fortunately, the Scriptures hold the key to living at 

peace despite our differences. In Common Ground, a four-week Bible  

          study, Amberly Neese combines stories of sibling rivalries from the Bible  

          with personal experience, humor, hope, and her love of God’s Word.  

          Please contact Nancy Mills at discipleship@calumc.org with any questions. 

 

Youth Ice Skating 

Youth will be meeting at Quiet Waters Park on Sunday, Feb 4
th

 to ice 

skate from 6:00-7:30PM. All youth 6-12 are invited. We also want extend 

a welcome to 5
th

 graders that are interested in finding out a what the 

youth group is like. If you have questions or plan to attend please reach 

out to Joe at youthdirector@calumc.com so we can keep you informed of 

any last minute changes due to weather.  
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“SOUPER” Bowl Sunday Food Drive 

We need your help to stock the Light House Community Pantry during 

our annual Souper Bowl Sunday Food Drive. Calvary UMC Missions 

Committee is asking you to participate in our annual food drive by  

purchasing food and dropping it off in the church foyer. A printed wish 

list was sent in the eNews on Thursday and will be available at the 

table after services.  As you know, Light House suffered damage from 

a fire recently. This makes our donations all the more important to the  

community. Questions, contact Melissa Gryder at   

melissa.gryder@mac.com.  

 

 

 

Fill My Cup - needs volunteers 

We love gathering after worship at the Fill My Cup Café for coffee, snacks, and 

time together. Now we just need some extra hands to help keep it going. Can you 

and a friend or you and your family help once a month? It’s very easy! Contact  

Julie Taylor at community@calumc.org or 410-703-3575. 

 

 

Connect with our staff! 
Rev. Linda W. Motter, Pastor        pastor@calumc.org 

Gaby Garzon, Director of Music        musicdirector@calumc.org 

Dave Rainey, Handbell Director        raineybuilds@aol.com 

Betsy Lord, Interim Organist        betsy.lord@icloud.com 

Melissa Flaherty, Children’s Choir Director      melissapflaherty@icloud.com 

Malcolm McFadden, Audio Visual Technician      malcolmyates34@gmail.com 

Nancy Mills, Interim Director of Discipleship      discipleship@calumc.org 

Julie Taylor, Community Outreach & Interim Congregational Care    community@calumc.org 

Dr. Joseph Gryder, Dir of Youth Ministries      youthdirector@calumc.org  

Kathryn Longabaugh, Children’s Assistant      katlee99@gmail.com 

Karen Schnell, Church Administrator       office@calumc.org 

Sara DeVane, Director of Communication        communication@calumc.org 

Paula Hansborough, Treasurer        treasurer@calumc.org  

Claire Zarrilli, Dir of Calvary Center School      calvarycenter@calumc.org 
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